
Saint George Women’s Group does not meet in July and August and resumes meetings the first Tuesday 
of September, when the group plans all the events and fundraisers for the upcoming year.  However, 
the Board met in August to discuss recruitment and retainment. 

Women’s Group hosted Coffee and Doughnuts the first Sunday of September. One of the active 
members of the group, Joan Opheikens, became the Director of parish Pro-Live Ministry and organized a 
Rosary event on September 9, to pray for the millions of children who have been aborted. This was an 
outdoor event attended by most of the members of Women’s Group. 

Over summer, the group continued to give Prayer Shawls to parishioners experiencing health issues and 
to the families of deceased parishioners. Women’s Group donated $ 150 for the Newman Club 
recruitment event “Ice-cream Social”.  Mary Skomal, an active member of Women’s Group and current 
President of the Southwest Deanery, attended the NCCW Convention in Salt Lake City last August and 
shared the Convention highlights at the Women’s Group meeting in September. We are looking forward 
to having another successful & productive year and are gearing up to earn the 1st place in the Affiliate 
of the Year Contest! 

The St. George Youth Group had their annual Vacation Bible  School with Babylon as the theme. 

They had tents set up for the merchants and we had 9 of the tribes portrayed.  The kids had different 
things to do that centered around life in that era.   

It was a long hot summer and everone did what they could to stay cool. 

Christ the King had many activites going on.  The Women's Group stay active during the summer. 

They did have some bad news just last week.  Their president, Donna's son passed away last Friday.  
Please keep them in your prayers. 


